
 
� The Heath-Newark-Licking County Port Authority estimates 
more than 80% of  the materials used on the bridge and an even 
higher percentage used on the overall project were from 
Licking County-based people and companies. 
 
� The Port Authority’s tracking lists 24 companies with 
Licking County ties that worked on this project. 
 
� Over 100 people who either live and/or work in Licking 
County were employed in some capacity working on this 
project. 
 
� The project is a $2.9 million construction project with 
twelve key elements—road, bridge, walking path, storm sewer, 
and sanitary sewer among them. 
 
� The project opens up new 70 acres for development, 
including a 60-acre rail-served site.  It also incorporates 
improvements that benefit the Central Ohio Aerospace & 
Technology Center facilities that Boeing and other high-tech 
companies occupy in Heath. 
 
� The Port Authority Board, at its August 2009 meeting, 
resolved to dedicate the bridge as the “Made in Licking County 
Bridge” in recognition of  the people from Licking County who 
provided materials and labor for the bridge. 
 
� A plaque will be installed on the bridge with the name and a 
50-year time capsule embedded behind it that contains the 
names of  the individuals and businesses from Licking County 
who had a hand in the road and bridge project. 
 


